
 THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

 BY-LAW 

 
 BY-LAW NUMBER 018-2021 
 
A By-law to authorize the Mayor and City Clerk to execute a Memorandum of 
Understanding with the Regional Municipality of York to allow for the 
establishment of a mass immunization site and to authorize the City Manager and 
the Deputy City Manager of Community Services to sign future Memorandum of 
Understanding with the Regional Municipality of York for additional mass 
immunization locations at mutually agreed upon City facilities. 
 
WHEREAS both the City of Vaughan and the Regional Municipality of York have declared 

an emergency to manage their responses to the global COVID-19 pandemic;   

AND WHEREAS the Government of Canada has approved two vaccines to date to aid in 

protecting the health and well-being of citizens;  

AND WHEREAS Public Health Units have been tasked with developing mass 

immunization plans that require the assistance of municipalities to provide locations and 

supporting services to establish mass immunizations locations;   

NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Vaughan ENACTS AS 

FOLLOWS: 

1. THAT the Mayor and City Clerk are hereby authorized to execute a mass 

immunization Memorandum of Understanding with the Regional Municipality of 

York for the proposed vaccine clinic at the Maple Community Centre, in a form 

satisfactory to Legal Services.  

2. THAT the City Manager and the Deputy City Manager of Community Services are 

hereby authorized to execute future Memorandum of Understanding with the 

Regional Municipality of York for additional clinic locations at mutually agreed upon 

City facilities in substantially the same form as the Memorandum of Understanding 

between The Corporation of the City of Vaughan and the Regional Municipality of 

York for the vaccine clinic at the Maple Community Centre, and in a form 

satisfactory to Legal Services. 

 

  



Enacted by City of Vaughan Council this 26th day of January, 2021. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 

 
 
 
 

 
Todd Coles, City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Authorized by Item No. 6 of Report No. 3 
of the Committee of the Whole 
Adopted by Vaughan City Council on 
January 26, 2021. 


